RPC phone conference 12/1/2005

Present at CERN: A.Sharma, I.Crotty, S.Qian, Y.Ban, M.Della Negra and W.Van Doninck.

Connected: K.Lee 

Summary:

In the absence of a connection with Pakistan and Pino, only the gas gap production schedule and the RE1 assembly could be reviewed.

· Gas gaps

Kyongsei confirmed that the RE3/2 gaps for one end cap being packed for shipment to Pakistan next Monday 17/1. In the mean time RE1/2 gas gap production has resumed for the second end cap. An estimated number of 40-45 sets would be assembled from the

Bakelite still available in Korea. Delivery at CERN is expected towards the end of February. Extra Bakelite for RE1/2-1/3 completion needs to be cut and cleaned in Italy to compensate for the initial fall out in the gas gap assembly and the problem of gap bending. Sijin and Ian will determine the exact number of  sets required for this completion. Walter revisited the RE gas gap production schedule taking into account the present knowledge. This schedule is attached in .ppt format.

The Chinese request for a change in the ground connection to the gas gaps for RE1/2 and RE1/3 has been reviewed. Kyongsei will make sure that we do not get too close to the gap corners and the RE1 assembly will deal with the “as build” situation.

· RE1 assembly at the ISR

Yong Ban reviewed the assembly situation at the ISR. 20 chambers of each RE1/2 and RE1/3 are finished. Testing of the 20 RE1/2 is close to completion so that the cosmic stand can be filled with RE1/3 chambers. Installation of these “near yoke” RPC’s can

proceed from mid February onwards following the YE+1 schedule. 10 sets of RE1/3 gaps without bending problem are still available at the ISR and they will be assembled by mid February. Maybe some of the bent RE1/3 sets could be recovered but probably none of the RE1/2’s. Hence new delivery of gas gaps to the ISR is mandatory at the end of February to avoid the Chinese team to become idle. The present schedule seems to match that requirement.

An extra mating test to the ME1/2 CSC’s is foreseen in the ISR to purchase the missing components (shims and bolts) and to work out the procedure.

An empty RE1/3 box should be brought to SX5 for an installation test on the CSC posts.

· Miscellaneous
Worries were expressed concerning the availability of connectorised cables and power supplies for commissioning installed RE1 RPC’s. A special phone contact involving CERN and Pakistan will be organised to review this issue.

Next RPC phone conference

On Wednesday 26/1/2005 at 9:00
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